LEPC Meeting Minutes — January 30, 2023 — Commissioners Meeting Room

Meeting called to order at 8:01am

Attended by: Bill Morr, Aaron Fugate, Tracy Harker, Alicia Milliman, Logan Ison, Terry Martin, Jeremy Hoover, Jim Young,
Mark Eagleson, and Patrick Redmond.

Old Business

Jeremy Hoover made a motion to approve the minutes from October 31, 2022. Tracy Harker seconded the motion and
all approved.

Bill Morr advised that he was given approval by the County Commissioners to have LaGrange County be a part of State
of Indiana Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan grant.

Bill Morr stated that he purchased 20 bags of Haz-Mat Booms after approval at the last meeting. A bag will be given to
each fire department and will have the remaining stored to replenish when needed.

Bill Morr informed the committee that Steuben County LEPC had given permission to their EMA Director to work with
LaGrange County on a 2023 exercise. Looking at a workshop using crop duster plane, working with Nick’s Flying Service.

New Business

2023 Legal notice was published 1/9/2023. Seeking approval to pay $16.43 from LEPC budget. Tracy Harker made a
motion to approve the purchase. Jim Young seconded the motion and all approved.

Bill Morr spoke about the 2023 roster. Looking at growing the roster to include at least 2 people from each category. He
will reach out to Denise Landers from the United Way for Community Groups. Bill asked for thoughts of someone from
the Industry category as Mark Webster is apparently no longer with NISCO. No thoughts at this time but was asked to
reach out if they thought of anyone. Jeremy Hoover made a motion to approve the roster pending response from Denise
and someone from the Industry category. Logan Ison seconded the motion and all approved.

Election of officers was held and the following were voted in unanimously.
Chair: Terry Martin
Vice Chair: Tracy Harker

Secretary: Bill Morr

Logan Ison made a motion to approve the 2023 LEPC Bylaws. Tracy Harker seconded the motion and all approved.

Logan Ison made a motion to approve the Fiscal and Auditor Reports. Jeremy Hoover seconded the motion and all
approved.



Bill Morr asked for a motion to allow him to work with Steuben County for the 2023 exercise. Tracy Harker made a
motion to approve. Logan Ison seconded the motion and all approved.

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 30.

Logan lson mage/;motion to adjourn at 8:17. Jeremy Hoover seconded the motion and all approved.
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